MCYHA Meeting Minutes
Dec. 20, 2018

Present: Dave Cheley (Pres.), Chad Sailer (VP), Patrick Mahoney (ACE), Drew Zagaroli (Ice Commissioner), Erika Cheeseman (Sec.), Janelle Czapar (Treas.), Nicole Bagby (Assistant Treas.), Paul Czapar and Barb Franklin.
Absent: Brian Ludy (Assistant ACE), Michael Lastuka (Dir. Of Hockey Ops), Sarah Peterson (Registrar), Chris Tabor (Web)

Meeting was called to order at 6:02
A motion was made by Nicole to accept the November meeting minutes
Patrick 2nd  the motion

Treasurer’s Report:
Bank account balances:
	Beginning Balance as of Nov. 1		$15,410.07
	Ending Balance as of Nov. 31		$16,318.92 

November ice fees have been paid. 
We only received $62 from our Portillos fundraiser.
We received $214.50 from our spirit wear fundraiser.
CIPHL fees have been paid in full, but we would still need to pay for post season ice. 
We still haven’t received a bill from Lincoln Land so those fees are still pending.
Everything has been put on the calendar. 
Our online credit card payment system, Dwolla, has being changed over and no one has made any complaints.
Chad Sailer made a motion to accept the treasurers report.
Erika Cheeseman 2nd the motion

Assistant Treasurer’s Report:
Good neighbor grants are being counted and filled out.
Letterman jackets and patches need to be ordered 
Warm ups – we have 5 people and their State Farm grants fully committed to the warm ups so we need to get moving on getting the kids fitted and getting them ordered.
End of the year certificates need to be ordered.

Presidents Report:
Old Business:
Lincoln Land is in the process of creating a disciplinary meeting in regards to safety issues from the coaches.
We are 100% with the schedule being up on our Sharks site.
CIPHL is working on Silver and Gold All-star games. We are hoping to host.
New Business:
One of the board members will be talking with the GMA representative about making sure all of the lights are on during the hockey games that are played in GMA.
Senior night will be February 17
Picture night will be Jan. 15.  All teams are scheduled for practice from 8:30-10:00 and are to wear their black jerseys for the group photo, but can where the jersey they want for their individual photo.

Welcome to Paul Czapar to our Assistant Ace role.  Paul is a Level 5 certified coach and has a lot to offer our program.  He was appointed Assistant Ace by the board and will work with Brian Ludy, our Ace, and all of our great Coaches to help develop practice plans and continue with player development.

LiveBarn provides Live and On Demand online broadcasts of amateur & youth sports from venue locations across the United States & Canada. LiveBarn is $25 a month for a subscription. The board discussed and voted to add LiveBarn to use as another way to help our coaches and players advance their hockey skills and development.
A motion was made by Paul Czapar for the organization to pay for the premium LiveBarn 
Motion was 2nd by Nicole Bagby

Vice President’s Report:
Fundraising
We made $62 from our Portillos family night out.
Buffalo Wild Wings family night out will be Monday, Jan. 14 from 5-9 p.m.
Chad had a meeting with Tom from the Town of Normal about our organization helping out with spring/summer ball hockey. If our hockey players coach the kids we would get 70% of the proceeds back. 

A.C.E
December, 23 all of the coaches will get together for a video and skills session.
Varsity 2 will be playing a sled hockey game on Jan. 17 at 5pm at PIC.

Ice Commissioner:
We need a rough idea of play off dates so we can get practice ice scheduled.
Jan. 9th ice has been given back because our 2 Varsity teams are out of town and we didn’t have much interest in a JV only practice.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Next set of grades are due January 22. Text or email to Sarah Peterson.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30

